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School Charging and Remissions Policy

Introduction

All education during school hours is free. We do not charge for any activity undertaken as part of the National Curriculum. 
This policy is monitored by the governing body, and will be reviewed annually or earlier if necessary. 

Prohibition of Charges

The Governing Body recognises that the legislation prohibits charges for the following:

· education provided during school hours (including the supply of any materials, books, instruments or other equipment);

· education provided outside school hours if it is part of the National Curriculum, or part of religious education;

· education provided on any trip that takes place during school hours;

· education provided on any trip that takes place outside school hours if it is part of the National Curriculum, or part of a syllabus for a prescribed public examination that the pupil is being prepared for at the school, or part of the schools basic curriculum for religious education;

· Supply teachers to cover for those teachers who are absent from school accompanying pupils on a residential trip;

· transporting registered pupils to or from the school premises, where the local education authority has a statutory obligation to provide transport;

· transporting registered pupils to other premises where the governing body or local education authority has arranged for pupils to be educated;

· transport provided in connection with an educational trip

Voluntary contributions

When organising school trips or visits to enrich the curriculum and the educational experience of the children, the school invites parents to contribute to the cost. All contributions are voluntary and are capped at £5, except in exceptional cases. If we do not receive sufficient voluntary contributions, we may have to cancel a trip. If a trip goes ahead, it may include children whose parents have not paid any contribution. We do not treat these children differently from any others.

If a parent wishes their child to take part in a school trip or event, but is unwilling or unable to make a voluntary contribution, we do allow the child to participate fully in the trip or activity.

The following is a list of additional activities, organised by the school, which require voluntary contributions from parents. These activities are known as ‘optional extras’
· visits to museums;

· sporting activities which require transport expenses;

· outdoor adventure activities;

· musical events.
Residential visits

If the school organises a residential visit in school time, or mainly in school time, which is to provide education directly related to the National Curriculum, we do not make any charge for the education element.  However, parents are obliged to at least pay for the residential expenses of such trips, and we also ask parents to contribute to the full cost of the travel and activity expenses as these are beyond the scope of our main school budget. 

A payment scheme will operate to allow parents to spread the cost of such trips over a longer period of time.

Parents can request financial assistance and may be entitled to a remission for any charges for board and lodging for residential visits which are part of the National Curriculum.

Damage to school property

Parents/carers and community groups are asked to make a contribution towards replacing damaged or lost school property caused wilfully or negligently by their children or those whom they are responsible for.


